RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 28TH NOVEMBER, 2000 
	
	Agenda Item


	Business

	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact : P.D. Templeton -

793 3018)
	AGREED :
THAT the record of the meeting held on 21st November, 2000, be approved.



	2.
	Census of Population 2001 - Arrangements for Enumeration

(Contact : J. Reehill -

793 3664)
	The Director of Development Services submitted a report on the  enumeration arrangements for the 2001 Census of Population due to be conducted on 29th April, 2001.

AGREED:
THAT the City Council assist the Office of National Statistics in running the 2001 Census wherever possible.



	3.
	SPACE for Sports and Art

(Contact : S. Brown -

736 9448)
	Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Deputy Lead Member for Education, submitted a report containing details of the process used to select a number of primary schools to be included in a bid for funding  from the SPACE for Sports and Arts initiative.

AGREED:
THAT approval be given to the submission of a bid for SPACE for Sports and Arts funding based on the following primary schools:-

Marlborough Road/St. Thomas of Canterbury

Dukesgate/St. Paul’s Peel/St. Joseph’s R.C.

Moorfield/St. Joseph’s the Worker/Fiddlers Lane Langworthy Road

St. Peter’s C.E./The Deans

Lower Kersal

Alder Park

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)




	4.
	Harold Riley Archive

(Contact : R. Wynne -

793 3750)
	The Assistant Director of Development Services (Head of Property and Development), submitted a joint report containing proposals to create the Harold Riley Archive in Council premises at Albion Square, Crescent.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the revised costs of £303,444.95 and the methods of funding be approved.



(3) THAT Benjamin Armitage Limited be appointed to undertake the works within the costs set out in (2) above.

(THE DECISIONS IN (2) AND (3) ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	5.
	Revenue Budget Planning 2001/02

(Contact : J. Spink -

793 3230)
	Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report containing details of the provisional Revenue Support Grant (R.S.G.) settlement for 2001/02.

Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, commented on the recent meeting held with Hilary Armstrong M.P. Minister of State for Local Government.

AGREED:
THAT the provisional RSG settlement be noted; that an Ordinary meeting of the Cabinet be held on 5th December, 2000, prior to the commencement of the Member Only meeting; and that a further report on the RSG settlement be submitted thereat.



	
	- Community Care - Winter Capacity Planning

(Contact : A. Williams -

793 2200)
	The Director of Community and Social Services reported that additional funding had been made available from the Salford/Trafford NHS Trust and the P.C.G.’s amounting to £2.3M in 2000/01 and £600K in 2001/02 to deal with community care pressures.
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